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JOURNAL OF PROCEEDING

OF THE

REGULAR MEETING, NOVEMBER 10, 2009

CALL TO ORDER                          The regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Blue 


Island was called to order by Mayor Donald E. Peloquin at 


7:00 p.m. on November 10, 2009.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL                                    Roll Call indicates the following:

Present:    12  
Ald. Elton, Vargas, Natalino, Vierya, Spizzirri, Patoska, Ruthenberg, Stone, 

Janko, Ostling, Hall, Johnson.


                                                   Absent:      2

Ald. Cantelo, Rita.












  
  

            Present Also:     
Pam Frasor, City Clerk

                                                                           
Peter Murphy, City Attorney

                                                                             
Carmine Bilotto, Treasurer

JOURNAL OF PROCEEDING      Moved by Ald. Janko, second by Ald. Natalino the Journal Of Proceedings for the regular meeting on October 27, 2009 is accepted as printed.

Upon a vote, the Mayor declared the motion carried with the correction to be made.

                     REPORT OF CITY OFFICIALS

                                            Mayor 

Mayor Peloquin is asking Council to concur with his appointments of Thomas Walsh and Jim Johanson to the Police Pension Board.

Motion by Ald. Janko, second by Ald. Vargas to approve.

Ayes:        12    
Ald. Elton, Vargas, Natalino, Vierya, Spizzirri, Patoska, Ruthenberg, Stone, 

Janko, Ostling, Hall, Johnson.






Nays:         0
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Abstain:    0



                                                   Absent:     2

Ald. Cantelo, Rita.

There being Twelve (12) Affirmative Votes, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

Mayor Peloquin is requesting Council to approve the tax abatement petition for $785.00 rebate for 2003-2004.

Motion by Ald. Vargas, second by Ald. Spizzirri to approve.

Ayes:        12    
Ald. Elton, Vargas, Natalino, Vierya, Spizzirri, Patoska, Ruthenberg, Stone, 

Janko, Ostling, Hall, Johnson.






Nays:         0






Abstain:    0



                                                   Absent:     2

Ald. Cantelo, Rita.

There being Twelve (12) Affirmative Votes, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

Mayor Peloquin is requesting from Council approval to go out to bid in January for an IDO T Agreement for a federal projects for Western & Vermont and Western & York Street

Motion by Ald. Ruthenberg, second by Ald. Vergas to approve.

Ayes:        12    
Ald. Elton, Vargas, Natalino, Vierya, Spizzirri, Patoska, Ruthenberg, Stone, 

Janko, Ostling, Hall, Johnson.






Nays:         0






Abstain:    0



                                                   Absent:     2

Ald. Cantelo, Rita.

There being Twelve (12) Affirmative Votes, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

Mayor Peloquin announced for Council’s information that the project of the demolition for 119th Street has been 
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rescheduled and the other item is negotiations with Chrissy Webber are still on going.       

Questions To The Mayor’s Office

Ald. Patoska announced that on November 17th the first Arts and Culture Committee would meet.

Ald. Spizzirri announced that District 130 would be holding their health fair on Saturday at Veteran Memorial School from 10 to 3.

Ald. Johnson asked if more apartments would be put up after the demolition at 119th Street.

Mayor Peloquin stated no that it will be commercial property. That maybe there would be town homes on top, but commercial on the bottom.

Ald. Johnson asked if it would be a taxable entity.

The Mayor stated that it would all be taxable.

Bids

Motion by Ald. Ostling, second by Ald. Janko to approve Clerk Frasor to open sealed bids for the junk.

Upon a motion, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

E & B Auto Parts - Pontiac Bonneville & Denali for $4750.00.

E & B Auto Parts – Dodge Intrepid & 3 Crown Victoria’s for $1250.

Yousef Dabhagh – 2003 Crown Vic - $769.00, 2003 Dodge Intrepid - $463.00, 2002 Crown Vic - $489.00, 2000 Crown Vic - $317.00.

Michael Annerino - Pontiac Bonneville - $1977.00, Denali - $4888.00.

Frank Podbielniak – Denali - $5500.00 will go up to $6000.00. 

Clerk Frasor reminded Council the last sentence in the bid states that the City of Blue reserves the right to negotiate options with the successful bidder if deemed in the best interest of the City. 
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Mayor Peloquin asked to refer all the bids to Chief Hoglund to review and report back to Council.

Motion by Ald. Ostling, second by Ald. Natalino to approve.

Upon a motion, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

City Clerk

No Business.


City Treasurer

Motion by Ald. Stone, second by Ald. Ruthenberg to accept the Treasurer’s Report for the period ending October 31, 2009 and to be placed on file.

Treasurer Bilotto stated that he is working with Attorney Murphy on getting personal property tax in other townships.

Upon a vote, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

City Attorney

Attorney Murphy requested approval to amend Ordinance 09-076 for handicapped parking sign; the address should be 120th Place not 120th Street.

Motion by Ald. Janko, second by Ald. Ostling to approve.

Upon a motion, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

Attorney Murphy announced his resignation that would be effective on November 24, 2009.  Mr. Murphy thanked the Mayor and stated it was his privilege and pleasure to serve the City of Blue Island and extended his personal thanks to Terry Sullivan and Lori Salgado.                                                                                      
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COMMITTEE REPORTS


Finance Committee – Ald. Cantelo, Chairman 

PAYROLL
Motion by Ald. Stone, second by Ald. Patoska to approve Payroll for October 30, 2009 – Net Pay - $218,476.59           - 

Total Gross - $338,739.90.

Ayes:        12    
Ald. Elton, Vargas, Natalino, Vierya, Spizzirri, Patoska, Ruthenberg, Stone, 

Janko, Ostling, Hall, Johnson.






Nays:         0






Abstain:    0



                                                   Absent:     2

Ald. Cantelo, Rita.

There being Twelve (12) Affirmative Votes, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 
Motion by Ald. Stone, second by Ald. Ostling to approve 

Accounts Payable for the period ending November 6, 2009 for the amount of  $138,067.85.

Ayes:        12    
Ald. Elton, Vargas, Natalino, Vierya, Spizzirri, Patoska, Ruthenberg, Stone, 

Janko, Ostling, Hall, Johnson.






Nays:         0






Abstain:    0



                                                   Absent:     2

Ald. Cantelo, Rita.

There being Twelve (12) Affirmative Votes, the Mayor declared the motion carried.





  
Judiciary Committee – Ald. Vargas, Chairman

Flu shots – 47 City Employees received the shot out of a total of 375.

Building Commissioner Mindeman and his staff have started inspecting mobile home parks in Blue Island, they are 
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awaiting responses from Calumet Park and Dixmoor’s Building Department to see how they inspect such locations

Discussion continues awaiting clarification from Illinois Secretary of State’s Office regarding second division vehicles.

Mr. Allan Stevo asked the Committee if we could look into a possible court order allegedly entered 30 years ago during the Wither’s Administration regarding the mural on Broadway Street.

Next meeting – Tuesday, December 1, 2009 at 5:00 p.m.– East Annex

Mayor Peloquin asked if there was a court order 30 years ago.

Ald. Vargas stated according to Mr. Stevo there was.

                      
Public Health & Safety Committee – Ald. Ostling, Chairman

No Report.

Next meeting – Tuesday, November 17, 2009 at 6:30 p.m.- Lower Level of the Police Department.

Mayor Peloquin announced that Chief Hoglund has brought back a recommendation for the bids.

Clerk Frasor announced the following recommendations:

The first recommendation is tor Yousef Dabhagh of Island Lake, Illinois for the total bid for the 4 cars of  $2038.00.





The next recommendation is to Frank Podbielniak for $5500.00.

The last recommendation is to Mike Annerino of Oak Lawn for the Bonneville for $1977.00.

Motion by Ald. Ostling, second by Ald. Janko to approve bids.

Upon a vote, the Mayor declared the motion carried.




Ayes:        12    
Ald. Elton, Vargas, Natalino, Vierya, Spizzirri, Patoska, Ruthenberg, Stone, 

Janko, Ostling, Hall, Johnson.
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Nays:         0






Abstain:    0



                                                   Absent:     2

Ald. Cantelo, Rita.

There being Twelve (12) Affirmative Votes, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

Municipal Services Committee – Ald. Janko, Chairman

Motion by Ald. Janko, second by Ald. Vieyra to approve an Ordinance to be drafted for a handicapped sign for 12636 Maple Avenue.  

Upon a vote, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

Motion by Ald. Janko, second by Ald. Vieyra to approve an Ordinance to be drafter for a stop sign for North & South traffic at the corners of Greenwood and Gregory Street.

Upon a vote, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

Next meeting – Tuesday, December 1, 2009 at 6:00 p.m. - East Annex

Community Development – Ald. Natalino, Chairman

New Business’s for October:

Another Level at 12354 Western Ave. – approved pending fire inspection.

Next meeting – Tuesday, December 1, 2009 at 7:30 p.m.- 

East Annex.

Recreation Committee – Ald. Stone, Chairman

Rec Center Business for October:

October receipts were $1,550.00.

Over 600 kids attended the Halloween event at the High School.  Pam said there would be a few changes next year in order to keep a better flow of people thru the hallways.  The High School 
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students who volunteered for that night will wear I.D’s this way the school administrators will know who are there as volunteers and who are not supposed to be in the building.  Overall it turned out to be a lot of fun.

· Pam reported she is working on the following Holiday events;

The FOP Christmas party is December 5th from noon until 2 p.m. Children who wish to attend must be pre-registered.  The Rec Center is asking for non-perishable food donations from those attending the party.  These donations will be given to area food pantries.

· The Library Christmas activities start at 2:30 on December 5th with movies.

· Tea with Mrs. Santa will be held on December 12th at the Meadows Golf Course.  The children who wish to attend must also be pre-registered for this event.  Registration can be made by calling the Rec Center.

Pam stated she is taking bids for various building repairs that need to be done for when the grant money is received.

Golf Course Business for October:

No Report.  Jerry will supply financial information for both September and October at the next meeting.

Next meeting – Wednesday, December 2, 2009 at 6:30 p.m. – 

East Annex.

CITIZENS WISHING TO ADDRESS THE COUNCIL

REGARDING THIS EVENING BUSINESS

Carol DePace-Green of 2731 Orchard Street talked about Plasma Arc Gasification.

Nancy L. Thompson of 11956 Longwood Drive voiced her opinion on the City’s Policemen and Firemen.

Tommy Brown of 2901 W. 141st Street announced that his annual Food Drive will be Monday, November 30th and on December 29th at the Rec Center. Mr. Brown announced that he would be 
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withdrawing his proposal from taking over the Rec Center and thanked all the Veteran’s who served our Country.

Ronald Young of 12044 Maple Avenue stressed his concerns with the railroad crossing at 127th Street and asked the Mayor to look into what could be done with to educated the schools with railway safety and would like to see citizens volunteer for this cause. Mr. Young would like the City to have a bicycle day.

Rick Baranowski from WDDE TV stated that he takes railroad safety very seriously and has aired shows regarding railroad safety and will air anything in regards to this.

Ray Garay of 2528 Orchard Street stress his concerns with the street sweeper asked if they could get notification of when the street vacuum will be on his street.

Mark Kuehner of 2250 Orchard Street invited everyone to a Thanksgiving Dinner on Saturday November 21st starting at 5:00 pm at the Family of Hope Christian Church. They will also have a clothing drive.

ADJOURNMENT
Motion by Ald. Hall, second by Ald. Janko to adjourn the meeting.

Upon a vote, the Mayor declared the motion carried.




                        The next regular meeting of the City Council is scheduled for 

November 24, 2009 at 7:00 p.m.



_________________________________






Pam Frasor, City Clerk

APPROVED BY ME THIS

18th DAY OF NOVEMBER, 2009.

_________________________________

Donald E. Peloquin, Mayor
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